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Rector's Message - May 2020
Kia Ora everyone,

A lot has changed since the last Newsletter in early March! I
read the Rector’s message again and there was no mention
of Covid-19. There was a list of all the things that had been
taking place, such as Year 9 Camps, TBHS Swimming and
Athletic days, the ‘Calling’ from the Rite Journey, mufti days,
an assembly to remember the victims of last year’s mosque
shootings, the local Special Olympics and our Open Day. All
of those things happened in the space of a few weeks. Then,
of course, Covid-19 knocked us for a six.

The school has been silent and empty for 6 weeks. However, teaching and learning has continued.
I’m really proud of the way both teachers and students have risen to the challenges of on-line
learning. Yes - there have been problems with connectivity and not enough devices, but we are
doing our best to work around these issues. Of course, I’m still convinced that boys are far better off
learning together in a classroom where they can get on-the-spot feedback from their teachers. But,
at the moment, we can’t do that, so we are striving to make online learning as effective as possible.

Sadly, sport and other extra-curricular activities have been suspended since the Lockdown, and that
will probably continue for some time yet. There are, however, lots of students who are continuing to
train hard on their own, in the hope that there will be competitive sport later in the year. Our
Prefects have also done a wonderful job lifting our morale by producing a series of videos, and they
are now working on a fundraising venture to support children with cancer. All in all, I would say our
school spirit is strong.

The whole TBHS community was deeply saddened by the passing of Fred Windsor on Friday, April
24. Fred was a long serving teacher and football coach, who retired in 2010 after 41 years at Timaru
Boys’. He will have taught the fathers and uncles of many of the boys at school now. To the staff, he
was a dear friend and colleague, and to the boys, he was an absolute legend. He will be sadly
missed. Read more about Fred below.

We are still waiting for information about what can happen when we move into Level 2, and how
social distancing rules might affect us. I sincerely hope that the school and the hostel are back to
normal by the time we send out the next newsletter. Kia kaha.

Staff Tribute: Fred Windsor
Fred Windsor passed away on Friday 24 April after a
courageous battle with cancer.

His funeral service was held on Friday 1 May at St Thomas’s
Church.  Because we are still in Level 3 lockdown, only ten
people could attend his funeral, although many others
joined online for the live stream. Timaru Boys' High School
was well represented at the service by those who counted
Fred as a friend, mentor, teacher and valued colleague.

Fred taught at Timaru Boys’ High School for 41 years from
1970 until 2010 and had an extensive involvement with TBHS
Football over the years. He was largely responsible for
developing a Football culture at the school, centred around
pride, hard work and a joy of the game. His sides consistently
attended the Premier NZSSFA Tournament (top 24 teams in

NZ) and recorded some top 8, even top 4 (in 1995) finishes.



He was a passionate History teacher who knew his students well and always expected the best from
them. Fred fought for the students who needed someone in their corner. His form class, 10WR, was
often put together by design and students will remember Fred fondly, even though he would give
them a telling off when they needed it. One of our current teachers, Gavin Miller was taught by Fred:
“Fred was very firm, but with clear standards, boundaries and expectations. You could certainly get a
telling off, but the slate would be clean the next day and if you got it right, he would acknowledge that. He
was very good at making connections outside the classroom; he knew what kids were involved in and
would talk to them, congratulate them about that. When you reached the senior school, he treated you as
a young man, which we appreciated.”

Many students remember Fred as a great story teller, recounting anecdotes about people to bring
historical events to life. He loved helping students make their mark nationally, or even
internationally, in academic, sporting, or cultural fields. He equally enjoyed that we produced a lot of
good, solid citizens, particularly if they had had to overcome some challenges or adversity. Students
loved the fact that he enjoyed a bit of banter and could laugh at himself. Fred was hugely proud of
and loyal to the school, helping out wherever he could. This interest and support continued into his
retirement, and he always knew what was happening.

Fred was a unique character - a great teacher, coach and mate, who had a positive impact on all
those who knew him. Our condolences go to his wife Sue, brother John, daughter Rebecca and son
David and their families.

Welcome to our new Director of
Boarding
Timaru Boys' extends a warm welcome to the new Director
of Boarding at Thomas House, Richard Fogarty.

Richard has previously been involved in boarding at All Souls
St Gabriels School in Queensland and Palmerston North
Boys’ High School where he was also Head of Technology
and Dean of Students. 

Richard, who is now on site, will be joined by his wife Julie
and two young daughters Harriet and Mabel as soon as
lockdown conditions allow. 

TBHS Entrepreneurs - your support
is appreciated!
One of our 2020 Young Enterprise companies, Ecobalm, have
been active during the lockdown commencing presales to
raise funds for their start up endeavour.

The company consists of Head Boy Josh Earnshaw and three
Prefects: Mackenzie Annett, Hamish Stayt and Jack
Blakemore. The boys are looking to ‘disrupt the New Zealand
cosmetic market’ by offering a 100% biodegradable lip

balm. 

Ecobalm, a sustainable alternative, has already amassed a considerable community presence with
the start up company having over 400 followers on Instagram, over 400 likes on Facebook and a
professional website with a fully functioning online payment system. After just 72 hours of Ecobalm
being open for preorders, over 200 units were sold. The company has begun production of their
first 1000 tubes and expects them to be ready for filling and distribution to customers by June. 

If you would like to support their presale and help them raise funds, you can order some Ecobalm
through their website below. 

Ecobalm are appreciative of the support given by local business Huttons Honey.

https://ecobalm.mystorbie.com

https://ecobalm.mystorbie.com/?fbclid=IwAR0-PUZct2jovBRfFeQ5DGDvYVDIOABt-lVErsi6TpRHJPGH0wI9Q0o1LiQ


Alex Power - Ice Hockey Success
Congratulations to Alex who was named and started training
for the 2020 World U18 Ice Hockey Championships to be
held in Luxembourg.

Alex’s New Zealand Men’s U18 squad was to face South
Africa, Luxembourg, Hong Kong, Kyrgystan and Bosnia &
Herzegovina.

The squad would have been brought together for a three
week tour, but due to the rampant Corona Virus, the
decision was made by the governing body to cancel the
tournament.

Plans continue for an International tri-series in Australia in
2020 and Alex will continue his training and New Zealand
camps to make sure the team give the higher ranked
Australian side a good work over.

Timaru Boys' HS Facebook Page
Thank you to all our students who have contributed some
wonderful videos over the lockdown period for our
Facebook page.

We encourage our school community to check out these
videos on our Facebook page: Timaru Boys' High School -
authorised page 

Much time, work and energy has been given to connecting
with our school community over the past month. 

It was unfortunate that we were unable to hold our traditional school ANZAC Service.  We extend
our sincere thanks to our head students for taking the time to produce a wonderful poignant video
tribute on the school's behalf. If you haven't seen it, check out their contribution on the Facebook
page.

Entertainment Book: PTA
Fundraiser
Support our PTA by purchasing the latest 2020|21
Entertainment Book - available digitally from
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/1370s72

20% of profits made from each membership sold come
directly to the PTA for our school.

Like most of us, you may be wondering what to get Mum this
year as Mother’s Day approaches - give Mum the night off
cooking! An Entertainment Membership is a gift she can
enjoy all year round! You can even gift it right to her email

address. 

As NZ moves out of the Covid-19 Lockdown, an Entertainment membership is a great way to find
and support the local businesses that have been through some very challenging times recently. 

Support our community, and buy your Entertainment Membership here
https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/1370s72

https://www.entertainmentbook.co.nz/orderbooks/1370s72


Food and Hospitality Students
Well done to our Food and Hospitality students.

During lockdown, the PACE boys have been busy practising
their food handling skills - 167 Food Hygiene and Safety and
Managing Risks whilst many others have helped prepare
meals and food for their lock down "bubbles".

We are sure that their families have benefitted from their
fine culinary skills and experimentation during this period.

Thank you to parents and caregivers for their support with
the boys' learning and cooking - the variety of foods being
tested is excellent.

Cycling: Age Group Track National
Championships
Congratulations to Noah Hollamby and Ferg Sail who had a
very successful trip to the Indoor Velodrome in Invercargill
for the Age Group Track Nationals.

This is New Zealand's premier national track cycling event
for Age Group riders from U15's through to Masters riders.
Riders are selected to represent their Cycling Centres
ensuring the top riders attend to race for national titles.

Track cycling events involve a mix of speed, skill and tactics.
The sport is highly competitive and hugely entertaining, and

because events are raced in a velodrome, track is arguably the best type of cycling for spectators.

Noah gained a 3rd/Bronze in 750 m Derby, and very good results against some strong North Island
boys in his other races.

Ferg came home with a Silver medal won in the boys' Under-17 750-metre team sprint, and set
personal bests in his 500m time trial and 2000m individual pursuit.

Music Making Skills
The end of Term 1 saw the Year 9 music module students
focus on composition and performance.

Attached are some photos of our Rata boys who showcased
their composition talents before their peers; for many of
these students, this was also their first time of performing in
front of an audience.  Well done boys!

Bubble Life - Junior Drama
During the lockdown, TBHS Junior Drama have been
recording what their lives are like in their "Bubbles".

The students' short films documentaries show a variety of
methods of visual presentations, for example, slow motion,
time lapse, close ups etc.

Our Junior Drama students have certainly been active in their
relaxation activities as well as engaged in their online

learning, as google classroom sites were certainly a feature of their videos.



It was great to see how many family members took part in helping to edit the final short film
presentation or were a special guest star in the film.  Several very cute four-legged guest
appearances were also noted!

The students have shown a massive amount of creativity and enthusiasm in completing this activity
to a high standard, and it has been entertaining and a pleasure to watch their experiences during
lockdown.

I have been very proud of the Junior Drama students’ efforts with some potentially being a "Peter
Jackson of the future".

SchoolDocs - TBHS Policies
Timaru Boys' High School has been working with SchoolDocs
to create a website for our policies and procedures.

This site is now live and available to our school community.

SchoolDocs updates, modifies, or creates policies in response to changes in legislation or Ministry
guidelines, significant events, reviews/requests from schools, and regular reviewing from the
SchoolDocs team. Our board of trustees has the opportunity to view changes/additions and
comment on them before they are implemented. We will advise you when policies are up for review
and how you can take part in the review.

We invite you to visit the site at https://timaruboys.schooldocs.co.nz (note that there's no "www.").
Parents have been sent a login and password to access information.

Survey: SC School Counsellors
Our local school Guidance Counsellors are running a survey
on local students during the current lock down - our boys
have all been emailed the link.

They would love to get at least 1000 responses.

There is a random Prize draw for students who participate.
$50 Prezzy vouchers to be won for each school!!

Please complete the survey before 10am on Monday 11 May. Follow the
link: https://forms.gle/rsa9BBuRVXSy2mmL8

Kind regards, Tony Bunting, Guidance Counsellor

2019 Timaruvian Publication
The 2019 school magazine The Timaruvian is due for
publication.

Traditionally, we have had a number of local businesses supporting us with sponsorship of this
magazine.

Recognising the extraordinary times we are in, the school is seeking expressions of interest from
businesses who may be willing to support this year's publication by sponsoring a footer  that
promotes their business.  

This is a costly publication that celebrates the life of the school year, and will be archived for future
generations.

If you think you may be able to assist in some way or wish to know the cost, please phone Carolyn
Bunting on 03 687 7560 or email buntingca@timaruboys.school.nz

https://timaruboys.schooldocs.co.nz
https://forms.gle/rsa9BBuRVXSy2mmL8


Child Cancer: Year 13 Fund Raiser
A team of thirteen Year 13 students will be shaving their
heads to raise funds and awareness for the Child Cancer
Foundation by participating in Fun Razor.

In these uncertain times, the boys are aware that the majority of us are fortunate to be safe and
healthy. Some in our community are less fortunate, including the two children in NZ each week who
are diagnosed with cancer. The students bravely sacrificing their locks in the middle of winter are:
Patrick Moore, George Mulder, Josh Earnshaw, Josh O’Neill, Rylan Cummings, Jack Blakemore,
Tom Scott, Lucas Wood, Harry Delaney, Sean Rhodes, Callum Bowmar, Quinn Motley and
Peter Rawlins.

If you are keen to support these boys on their mission, please go to the link below and press the
“give now” button, which allows you to donate generously to any or all of the boys. Every dollar
counts. The boys have set a goal of $10,000 - to date, they are stoked to have raised over $9,000 (as
of the 4th of May).  Thank you to those who have contributed. Patrick Moore, has already achieved
the personal goal he set himself of $1,500.

The shave itself will be on 2 June if all goes to plan. Haircuts will be auctioned online beforehand, i.e.
the highest bidder for each student will get to cut the hair off. To raise further funds and awareness,
Quinn Motley, Josh O’Neill and Josh Earnshaw are challenging themselves to complete a run on 1
June (Queen’s Birthday), supported by FrontRunner Timaru. Quinn and Josh O will be running 10km
and Josh E will be running a half marathon. 

The TBHS team has partnered with HOTYF Apparel (hold on to your friends) - a clothing company
set up by 2017 Old Boy Ollie Browning, which supports Mental Health NZ. The company will be
providing three lucky donors with free hoodies, t-shirts and hats. The winners will be drawn on the
day of the haircut from all non-anonymous donors who have donated at least $10, so get donating!

https://fun-razor.everydayhero.com/nz/timaru-boys-team-of-2020

Wherefore Art.........
During the lockdown, the art students were invited to create
some artwork using every day items.

The project  attracted many creative and innovative
examples. 

It is tremendous to see the originality of ideas that have
surfaced amongst our students.

Mates and Dates - Year 9 and 10
Students
The YMCA will be taking the Year 9 and 10 Classes for the
Mates and Dates Programme. This will be run alongside the
Physical Education and Health programme, commencing at
the end of May.

An overview of the programme is below:

Mates and Dates is a healthy relationship programme that is
funded by ACC and applies to everyone, whether they are in a relationship or not, because it covers
all kinds of relationship such as friendships and relationships with whanau.

The activities in the programme can help students to think about relationships they already have,
and about dating relationships they might have in the future.

The programme is run over a 5 week period and has been designed to teach young people essential
skills in having healthy relationships and preventing sexual and dating violence.

https://fun-razor.everydayhero.com/nz/timaru-boys-team-of-2020


The programme taught at each year will be appropriate for that age group. The programme is not a
sex education programme but it will include materials and discussion about sexual and relationship
violence, consent, dating, relationships, pornography and other related subject matters.

Working with young people is one of the most effective ways of preventing sexual violence. It equips
them with relationship skills and behaviours they can carry with them throughout their lives.

https://www.matesanddates.co.nz/

Grant McFarlane

HOD Physical Education & Health

TBHS Open Day 2020
Timaru Boys' celebrated with our local community by
hosting an Open Day on Sunday 15 March.

This was a fabulous day, enjoyed by all who attended, 
including a number of Old Boys.

Thank you to parents who promoted this with their family
and friends and sincere thanks to staff and the PTA
volunteers for making this a special afternoon out for many.

"Conferencing" Reports
Hopefully, reports for all students will be emailed to you and
your son later this week.

This report has four Learning Steps identified and a Next
Learning Step for your son. These reports are based on your
son's teachers' observations during the face to face learning
last term and do not reflect any online learning.

More detailed reports will be sent later in the year.

Conferencing (which would have taken place this week) has been cancelled.

Old Boys' Lockdown Newsletter
From National President Chris Moore.

As with everyone else, I am writing this message in my home
office in the middle of the world wide lockdown that has
been imposed on us all - very trying times with serious
ramifications in the months to come. I feel for all the hard
working New Zealanders who have suddenly lost their jobs
and their incomes. I feel for all the small business owners
who are struggling to stay solvent and it is obvious that the
government will have to commit to injecting billions of
dollars to support all affected sectors of the economy.

Since the school started in 1880, New Zealand has
experienced several major tragic events and of course many
thousands of Old Boys have been involved in, and have
contributed to, these catastrophes.

Boer War: 1899-1902 NZ sent 6,500 men and 8,000 horses. 70 men were killed and 150 were killed
accidentally or died from disease.

World War I: 1914-1918 Overall there were between 15 to 19 million people killed and 23 million
wounded. New Zealand sent 98,000 men and women and 16,000 were killed and 41,000 were
wounded.

https://www.matesanddates.co.nz/


Russian Civil War: 1918-1921. 12 million civilians and 1.5 million soldiers were killed.

Spanish Flu Pandemic: 1918 One estimate says that 50 million people died worldwide. The total
death toll for New Zealand is thought to have been about 9000.

Share Market Crash: 1929. There were 15 million unemployed in America and 85,000 in New
Zealand which was 12% of the work force.

World War II: 1939-1945. It has been estimated that around 70 to 85 million people perished which
was 3% of the world population of 2.3 billion. 140,000 New Zealanders, men and women, served in
this war and 12,000 lost their lives.

Polio Outbreaks

In 1947, more than 1000 people were infected, around 70 died, schools and other facilities were
closed and there were stern warnings against swimming in harbours.

The polio epidemic that gripped New Zealand for more than two years after World War II was
considered the most persistent outbreak of the feared disease that the country had experienced up
to that time.

But for numbers of cases and deaths, the epidemic of 1947-49 wasn't the worst. The most deaths in
one year were in 1925, when 173 people died.

Korean War: 1949-1952. One estimate says that 5 million people were killed in this conflict. 4700
New Zealander served as part of the New Zealand contingent – Kayforce – under UN Command.
1300 served on the frigates during the war and for a period after the Armistice in 1957. 45 men lost
their lives in NZ forces.

Vietnam War:1954-1975. One estimate states that 627,000 civilians were killed and there were
726,00 military deaths - 3000 New Zealanders, of whom 37 were killed and 187 were wounded.

The list goes on and on as follows:

1967 Six-Day War
1979–1989 Soviet-Afghan War
1980–1988 Iran-Iraq War
1990–1991 Persian Gulf War
1991–1995 Third Balkan War
1994 Rwandan Genocide

If you Google, there are many other wars going on as we speak.

It is well known that Old Boys of our school took part in many of these conflicts and many paid the
ultimate sacrifice fighting against various enemies all over the world. All of their names are on the
honours boards in the Memorial Library and each year we remember them especially at the ANZAC
Services.

Unfortunately we had to cancel this year’s service because of a new enemy known as Covid-19.

The whole world is fighting this enemy which has killed 19 New Zealanders and hundreds of
thousands worldwide. Hopefully, there are no Timaru Boys' High School Old Boys included in these
statistics.

I realise this is a pretty gloomy newsletter and I believe we will all get through the situation in the
long run.

All the best to all of you.

Kia kaha.

Chris Moore
National President
Timaru High School Old Boys' Association



Old Boys' National Executive
Greetings
Don Garland, Chairman Timaru High School Old Boys'
Association

Dear Old Boys

We are now into our fifth week of Lockdown, and cautiously the Government is monitoring the
current situation and making sure changes are made, to not undo the great progress they have
overseen so far.

Irrespective of one's political views or agendas, we as New Zealanders are fortunate to have a very
alert, articulate and smart Prime Minister in Jacinda Ardern, who is not afraid to make the tough
calls, and is ably supported by Dr Ashley Bloomfield as we navigate through these trying times.

As New Zealanders, it is apparent the majority have complied with lockdown, thus a big
congratulations to you all.

Keep in touch with family and friends and keep safe and healthy.

Kind Regards

Don Garland
Chairman Timaru High School Old Boys' Association

Old Boy Update from the Rector
Kia ora to all the Old Boys of our great school.

Chris Moore asked me to give you a quick update on how we
are coping with the Covid-19 Lockdown. This is a very

unusual situation. Schools are about coming together and creating community. Normally, when we
are confronted with a disaster, we can comfort and support each other. With this current crisis,
coming together is the one thing we can’t do.

At very short notice, the teachers put together online learning programmes for every class and they
are now all experts at operating Google Meets and the like. Students have adapted well and I’m
confident that their learning will not suffer too much.

The events that create the normal rhythms of the school - things like exchanges, assemblies, the
ANZAC service, etc - are missing, and that is a big loss. However, adversity brings out the best in
people, and we are finding new ways to connect. The prefects have lifted our spirits by making a
series of very funny videos documenting their lives in lockdown. Check them out - they are on the
Timaru Boys' Facebook page. I feel that this demonstrates that the TBHS spirit is irrepressible and
will stand us in good stead when this is all over.

As I am writing this, we are one week away from shifting to Alert Level 3. The school will open up but
only a handful of junior students will be attending classes. Most students will continue learning from
home. Hopefully, we will see some winter sport, even for a few weeks. One fantastic piece of news is
that the Memorial Library will soon undergo earthquake strengthening and this will mean we can
use the building again. It’s such an important part of who we are. Thanks so much to the Old Boys’
Foundation for making this happen, especially Bruce Lund and Brent Bruce.

Thomas House is gearing up to welcome all its students back, which should happen (hopefully)
when we move out of Level 3.

Things are not perfect but they could be a lot worse. We are healthy and in good spirits. When you
are next in Timaru, please feel free to come in and look around. It will always be your school. I look
forward to meeting you.

Cheers



Dave Thorp
Rector

School Sport
School Sport NZ has announced that ALL NATIONAL
Calendar sanctioned events are postponed until at least the
start of Term 3 (July 20th).

This is in recognition of the greater risks, costs and
organisational factors attached to NATIONAL events in the
current situation and will be reviewed again in early June.

It is acknowledged that local and regional sport may be in a
position to resume more quickly and may be able to do so
within the guidelines that will be outlined by government in

the weeks to come.

Tournament week in 2020 may well look different to normal and some sporting bodies have
expressed doubt as to their ability to run a Tournament along traditional lines. 

We will endeavour to keep you all up to date.

Timaru Public Transport
The Timaru Link is in service alongside the MyWay by Metro
on demand service was Timaru is in COVID-19 Level 3.

Under Level 3, government advice is that travel is still
restricted, and is only allowed for permitted movement in

your local area – e.g. for going to work or school, shopping, or getting exercise.

We know some of you going back to work or school at Level 3 will need public transport as an
important part of your day. So, starting on Tuesday 28th April, Timaru’s public transport will be back
on track.

Before the COVID-19 pandemic, our plans were that the MyWay service would replace the Gleniti,
Grantlea and Watlington services from mid-April, with the Timaru Link and Temuka services
continuing. As of Tuesday next week, this will be the case.

MyWay by Metro will operate 7am-7pm, Monday to Friday, and 8am-6pm on weekends and public
holidays. Booking and service information is available at mywaybymetro.co.nz. The Timaru Link and
a revised Temuka timetable are available at metroinfo.co.nz/timaru. 

Physical distancing onboard
The physical distancing requirement will mean that, depending on the vehicle, a smaller number of
passengers than usual can be carried. The Timaru Link buses can generally carry around 8 people,
depending on the vehicle, and the MyWay vehicles can carry 3 or 4.

Although fewer people should be travelling on public transport, the possibility of capacity
constraints mean that you will need to allow plenty of time to reach your destination, particularly if
travelling on the Timaru Link.

If the vehicle has reached its allowed capacity, these physical distancing requirements mean it will
not be able to pick up additional passengers. We will do our best to limit the impact of this.

We really appreciate everyone’s patience and kindness as we work within the limitations in place to
keep everyone safe. 

Public transport can be used for those that need to travel but we do need everyone to be aware
there will be limited capacity, and please try and avoid peak times unless you are a worker or are
travelling to an educational facility.

https://metroinfo.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f17a6db667ccb1fe2a26ddb5&id=05fa273228&e=c497387523
https://metroinfo.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f17a6db667ccb1fe2a26ddb5&id=aeda4857e2&e=c497387523


Keeping drivers and passengers safe

This is a top priority for both Environment Canterbury and bus operators.

To maintain physical distancing between passengers and drivers, fares will not be required during
the Level 3 period and the Timaru Link and Temuka buses will be boarded from the rear doors.

Ritchies will continue the regular deep cleaning of all vehicles. The vehicles have a full interior clean
daily, with touch points cleaned after each journey, and a full weekly groom.

If you are using the Timaru Link and Temuka service, we ask that you record your travel on the
Contact Tracing app at ecan.govt.nz/trace.

School services
The Metro school service will resume where there is a need for it. We are working with schools at
the moment to get an understanding of how many children will be returning to school next
Wednesday, and whether they will require the Metro school bus service.

Booking MyWay by Metro:
You can book your shared ride in the MyWay vehicle:

Call 688 5544, or download the MyWay by Metro app for easy bookings

Find out more on the website.

Be kind, keep safe.
The team at Metro

Studying from Home Tips.
Below are some great Studying from Home Tips, courtesy of
Auckland University.

Healthy Browsing.... Chrome
Extension
For anyone who is finding themselves losing track of time
when in front of the computer why not try the Healthy
Browsing extension.

This provides reminders to drink water, blink, correct your
posture and stretch for a healthier browsing.

When browsing, we often forget to blink as often as our eyes
need it.  We forget to drink water and we also sit ina fixed
and wrong position.  This extension notifies you to blink,
drink water, correct your posture and stretch.

If you use the computer for the entire day and follow the reminders, you will feel your eyes less
tired, you will be better hydrated and you won't feel any numbness.

Recommended settings:

Drink reminder: 45 minutes
Blink reminder: 20 minutes
Stretch reminder: 90 minutes
Posture reminder: 20 minutes

Link: Healthy Browsing Extension

https://metroinfo.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f17a6db667ccb1fe2a26ddb5&id=2c37495815&e=c497387523
https://metroinfo.us12.list-manage.com/track/click?u=9f17a6db667ccb1fe2a26ddb5&id=c4b34f8ac3&e=c497387523
https://chrome.google.com/webstore/detail/healthy-browsing/dokaikblnjlonmiahdahfpjjdcohblig


University Scholarships for Year 13
Students
MoneyHub, a consumer finance website, has published a
guide to hundreds of scholarships for any student planning
to start university in 2021. The comprehensive list includes
scholarships offered by every university as well as those
specifically available to local students. A list of privately-
funded, Maori, Pacific and International university

scholarships completes the list. Applications close throughout the year, with tens of millions of
dollars available. MoneyHub has also published a list of tips for scholarship success. For more details
and to find suitable scholarships, visit the MoneyHub Scholarship page
https://www.moneyhub.co.nz/scholarships-nz.html

PDF Version
The pdf version of the May 2020 Newsletter is available here
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